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17 March 2014 
 
Heritage Council of NSW 
Locked Bag 5020 
Parramatta NSW 2124 
 
Dear Council 

S60 Application: SHR Listing Number 01384 
 
The proposed shared path bridge over Anzac Parade at Moore Park will provide a safe pedestrian 
and cyclist link between Moore Park west and Moore Park east, particularly for people travelling to 
and from events in the precinct and across the parklands. 
 
Centennial Parklands are part of Governor Macquarie's 1811 Sydney Common bequest, which set 
aside 405 hectares of land for the outdoor recreational needs of future Sydney generations. Only 
one-third of this bequest remains open public land and it is now more vital than ever that we 
protect what is left. Any proposals for development must be consistent with the parklands’ long 
term protection and purpose. It is important to stress that the parklands’ heritage values are both in 
terms of green open space and views within and through the parks. 
 
Without release of the review of environmental factors there are not enough details to determine 
the proposed bridge’s effects on parklands heritage and whether the bridge is necessary given the 
proposed CBD and South East Light Rail includes a nearby bridge over Anzac Parade.  
 
I note strong community concerns that photographs indicate excessive encroachment of Moore 
Park grassland and vistas. Centennial Parkland encroachments should not be permitted unless the 
loss will result in an essential and broad community benefit. 
 
The Heritage Council should not allow the footbridge to proceed unless there is justification for the 
large size of the structure on the parklands – Roads and Maritime Services should be required to 
avoid and reduce loss of open space and reduce vista interruptions between east and west Moore 
Park.  
 
The design of the bridge should visually integrate with the parklands, which consist largely of 
nineteenth-century design and large open space for passive and active recreation. The Heritage 
Council should require greenery along the bridge, minimal concrete pillars and landscaping at 
entry/exits. The design should look light and unimposing and consistent with the footbridge 
proposed as part of the CBD and South East Light Rail. Advertising is inconsistent with the 
environmental character and Victorian cultural history of the parklands and should not be permitted 
as part of the conditions of consent. 
 
Could you please address these concerns when assessing the application for a shared path 
bridge over Anzac Parade at Moore Park? 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Alex Greenwich 
Member for Sydney 
  


